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RECOMENDATION MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Sara L. Stewart, Commissioner 
Robert Spoerl, Land Agent, Division of Forests and Lands 

  NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources 
 
FROM: Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner 
 NH Office of Planning and Development  
 
DATE: March 16, 2023 
 
Reference: 2023 SLR 004 
Request from the New Hampshire Department of Natural and Cultural Resources (NHDNCR) 
to dispose of the State property known as Allen State Forest.  The forest is comprised of one 
30-scre parcel and is located on Warner Road in Concord, NH. 
 
 

 
On March 9, 2023, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to recommend 
approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review Application #2023 SLR-004. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc via email: Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Dept of Business and Economic Affairs and Chair, Council on 

Resources and Development Taylor.Caswell@livefree.nh.gov 
 Patrick Hackley, Director of Forests & Lands, Department of Natural & Cultural Resources 
 Pamela Ellis, LBA Staff, Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization Committee 

Pamela.Ellis@leg.state.nh.us  
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